
 File No:  15.114.219 
 
  May 7, 2008 
 
 
To: Residents of Metcalfe Street 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 

Re:  Parking Concerns – Metcalfe Street   
 
 As you are aware, staff recently surveyed residences on Metcalfe street 
requesting input into whether to implement changes to the existing on-street 
parking. 
 
 In regards to implementing changes to the existing on-street parking on 
the east side of Metcalfe Street only 29% of the affected residences responded in 
favour of implementing any changes. With respect to the west side of Metcalfe 
Street only 23% of the affected residences responded in favour of implementing any 
changes. Please note that of the responses received in favour of changing the on-
street parking restrictions, the majority indicated a preference for a 2-hour time 
restriction on either one or both sides of Metcalfe Street, with permits being made 
available to the residents. 
 
As the requisite 75% of responses in favour of changing the parking on either side 
of Metcalfe Street was not received, staff will not be recommending the 
implementation of any changes to the existing parking restrictions.  
   
 
 I would like to thank everyone in advance for their assistance in this 
matter and should you have any other questions, please contact the undersigned.  
 
 
     Yours truly, 
   

Elizabeth MacLean 
Parking Analyst 

EM: 
 
 
cc: Vicki Beard, Councillor Ward 2 
 Ian Findlay, Councillor Ward 2 
 Anna McKee, Supervisor, Traffic Investigations 
 Doug Godfrey, Supervisor, Parking Regulation and Enforcement 
  


